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P ..." Ruth Nettles 

From: Tina Lawson [TLawson@uswatercorp.com] 

Sent: 
To : Filings@psc.state.fl.us 

Subject: 

Attachments: Territory Filing 070084-WU 3-30-09.pdf 

**---. ""' 

Tuesday, March 31,2009 2:20 PM 

Territory Filing Letter for docket 070084-WU 

Tina Renee Lawson 
4939 Cross Bayou Blvd 
New Port Richey, FL 34652 
(727) 848-8292 ext 239 
t la wso n @ uswa t e  rcorp.com 

Docket #070084-WU 

Gary Deremer for Holiday Utilities 

Follow up for Territory filing 

Tina Lawson 
Administrative Assistant 
(727) 848-8292 ext 239 
tlawson@uswatercorp.com 

313 1/2009 



March 30,2009 

Director, Division of the  Commission Clerk 
& Administrative Services 

Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

Via Electronic and US Mail 

RE: Docket No. 070084-WU 
Holiday Utility Company, lac. - Territory Filing 

Dear Director: 

In follow up to the request for abeyance forwarded November, 2008, I would like to take 
this opportunity to update the Public Service Commission as to the current status of the 
purchase of Holiday Utility Company, he.  by the Florida Governmental Utility Authority 
(FGUA), of which Pasco County is a member. 

The due diligence regarding Holiday Utility is in final stage ait this time. Currently FGUA is 
completing due diligence regarding acquisition of the Holiday system and all is looking 
positive for an acquisition to be finalized. In speaking with the FGUA representatives, it 
appears that we are on schedule for probable transfer of ownership as early as May and as 
late as July. As we have mentioned in the past, the FGUA accquisition of the Holiday Utility 
System will eliminate the related territory issue and need for the docket to remain open. 

I request consideration of the Commission in regard to ptaciiog the matters related to the 
docket noted above in abeyance for an  additional 120 days. II reviewed the current 
circumstances with Mr. Richards, Attorney for Pasto County, who is in agreement with our 
request. 

We appreciate all considerations afforded Holiday Utility and Pasco County in this regard. 

_I- 

CC: V. Penick - US Water 
J. Richards, Pasco County 
David Schultz, Sr  - US Water 


